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What’s on ~ October 2018 
04/10 Coffee & chat with Bring-&-Buy – 10.30am, the Hall 
05/10 Ladies Night Out “Harvest Home” – 7.00pm, Sutton Memorial Hall 
06/10 Jumble Sale in aid of Play Equipment – 2.00pm, Sutton Memorial Hall 
06/10 Bawdsey Harvest Supper – 6.30pm.  Must be pre-booked on 411779 
08/10 Village Hall & Recreation Ground Meeting – 7.30pm, the Hall 
09/10 Craft Group – Fabric Feathers, 7.30pm, the Hall 
11/10 OAP Lunch – Noon, Bawdsey School.  Please pre-book on 411365 
11/10 Bird Club – Shaun Binns on Desert Birds, 7.30pm, the Hall 
13/10 Hollesley Community Cafe – 9.30am-Noon, Hollesley Village Hall 
13/10 Armistice 100 – Opening Celebration, 10.00am-4.00pm, Alderton Church 
17/10 Hollesley Gardening Club – Plants for Winter Interest, 7.30pm, Bowls Club 
19/10 Knit & Natter – 2.00-4.00pm, The Anchorage, Bromeswell 
20/10 Bawdsey Market – 2.00-4.00pm, the Hall 
20/10 St Mary’s Gift Day – 9.30am-11.30am, St Mary’s 
30/10 Craft Group – Applique Cushion Cover – 7.30pm, the Hall 
The Hall” – Village Hall, Bawdsey 
Bawdsey Radar Thursdays/Sundays 11.00am-4.00pm 
Deben Ferry Weekends Only,10.00am-5.00pm 
Boathouse Café Thursday-Monday, 11.00am-5.00pm 
Shelby’s, Warren Hill Weekdays 8.00am-4.00pm/Weekends 8.30am-3.00pm 
Suffolk Punch Trust/Wild Tayberry Café Friday-Monday 10.30am-4.00pm 
Poppies, Sutton Heath Monday-Friday, 9.00am-1.30pm 
Mobile Grocer Every Thurs, 11.30am-Noon, the Village Hall 
Woodbridge & District Safer Neighbourhood Team www.suffolkpolice.uk, email 

woodbridge.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk.  Dial 101 when less urgent than 999 
 

OCTOBER CHURCH SERVICES 
 Alderton Bawdsey Ramsholt 

7 8.00am Holy Communion   

14 8.00am Holy Communion 11.00am Holy Communion 11.00am Matins 

21 8.00am Holy Communion    

28  11.00am Morning Praise 11.00am Holy Communion 

Also Morning Prayer - Mondays 9.00am Alderton/Wednesdays 9.30am Bawdsey  
For weddings, baptisms, visits, activities, or to tell us something contact Rev Ruth 
Hatchett (01394 412052) 
 

If you’d like your Bulletin emailed to you or if you have any future items please 
email louiselennard127@btinternet.com. 

 

It’s back! Hollesley Community Café 

Saturday 13 October 
9.30am-12 Noon at Hollesley Village Hall 

Coffee & Cake ~ Tea & Toast ~ Bacon Rolls ~ Full English Breakfast ~ Stalls 
All profits to local charities – come and vote for your favourite! 
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BAWDSEY STREET GARAGE SALE 

What a lovely sunny day for our garage sale.  We made £200 for the further 
improvements to the War Memorial.  It was a good social day, with people talking to 
other villagers, and we trust most people took some useful money and got rid of 
stuff which was no longer required.  A big thanks to Marilyn and Diana for doing the 
refreshments, and thanks to everyone who took part. 

Pat & Rawdon 
 

CHAIR-BASED EXERCISES 
Do you want to gain more strength, mobility and flexibility to assist you to carry out 
daily activities such as walking, lifting shopping, gardening or travelling?  Why not 
join us for some fun, gentle chair-based exercises in a friendly, non-competitive 
environment.  Suitable for men and women. 
When?:  Sessions start on Tuesday 9 October  (6 sessions in total)                
Where?:  Bawdsey Village Hall 
Time?:  10.30–11.30am with refreshments afterwards 
What to wear?: Loose, comfortable clothing, including flat heeled shoes. 
If you're interested call Jane on 01394 410208.  Places are limited. 

 
IKEA 

Coach will leave Bawdsey Village Hall at 8.30am on Thursday 8 November, calling 
at Alderton, Sutton and Melton.  Another coach will leave Woodbridge Pool at 
8.45am.  Please book with Jenny (411813) or Sue (411758).  £12.00 per person. 
 

HARVEST SUPPER – 6 OCTOBER 2018 
Two Course Dinner with Sherry, Wine & Coffee 

6.30pm for 7.00pm ~ 6 October 2018 ~ Bawdsey Village Hall 
Adults £12 (Under 12s £6) ~ Please book tickets in advance from Lydia 411779 

 
1ST RENDLESHAM RAINBOWS 

1st Rendlesham Rainbows, runs on a Monday evening from 6.00-7.00pm at St 
Felix Church in Rendlesham and currently has spaces available.  Rainbows is a 
part of Girl Guiding UK and is for girls aged 5-7 years old. Sessions vary each 
week, and cover various activities and occasional trips, but every week all of our 
girls have a splendid time!  If you would like more information or are interested in 
having your daughter join please contact me on 07708 738358 or 01394 410254.  

Alex Foulger, 1st Rendlesham Rainbows 
 

HALLOWEEN 
Would all householders and ‘trick or treaters’ note that only properties displaying a 
pumpkin (or other Halloween decoration) should be visited for treats. 

https://imsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=http%3a%2f%2fwww.suffolkpolice.uk&umid=03018392-7543-4705-9B5C-AD8E66FDD650&auth=76a36a0301cf7179612a4414203a61368905a968-95757e6fc135361c3effd93f8fe77d61f8cd38b1
mailto:woodbridge.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk
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ST MARY’S CHURCH NOTES 
Services – Sunday 14 October Holy Communion (CW) led by Revd Michael 
Hatchett at 11.00am.  Sunday 28 October Morning Praise led by Joy Andrews 
(Elder) and Lydia Calvesbert (Reader). 
Messy Church Saturday 20 October, Noon – Activities for children and parents, etc 
at All Saints, Hollesley.  Includes lunch and finishes with a short service reflecting 
the theme of the day.  Suitable for 4-12 year olds.  Contact Di Barnard on 411079. 
St Mary’s Gift Day – Saturday 20 October.  Revd Ruth will be at the Church from 

9.30-11.30am to receive gift day envelopes which you should have received with 
your Bulletin. 
 

BAWDSEY SCHOOL NEWS 
We have started another exciting year at Bawdsey CEVCP School and we are 
giving lots of tours to prospective new parents for next September. With our recent 
Ofsted and receiving 'Good', we are very proud of our school and we have also just 
heard that we have won the Suffolk School Games Gold Sports Award for the 
fourth year and now this year we will be setting our sights on a Platinum award!  
We hope to be as successful with our Lego League entry as we were last Autumn, 
getting the 'Best robotics' award and to continue gardening at the Suffolk Punch 
Trust where we have just had a huge harvest for the children to share. Anyway it 
just leaves me to say a massive THANK YOU to the pupils, staff, parents/ carers, 
governors and wider community who helped us achieve these comments from 
Ofsted. 'Pupils describe the school as being a ‘community’ where everyone is kind 
and compassionate. Pupils feel very safe and are happy to come to school.' The 
school has a 'strong and positive ethos within which pupils are nurtured and 
extremely well supported. Consequently, they develop into mature and thoughtful 
individuals.' 'The school provides a wide range of experiences both within the 
school and through the local and wider community.' 

 
BAWDSEY RADAR TRUST 

Hard to believe but October is here and Sunday 28 October will be the last day of 
the official season at the Transmitter Block. If you’ve visited during this first season, 
thank you and if you haven’t we hope to see you next year! 
It’s been a super first season – the Transmitter Block is now off Historic England’s At 
Risk register, the Duke of Gloucester formally opened the new museum in July and 
we’ve welcomed thousands of visitors who have appreciated the Bawdsey story as 
well as bringing important tourism benefits to this special part of Suffolk. 
October Half Term  On Thursday 25 and Sunday 28 October, come along and find 

out more about the Home Guard in Bawdsey during WW2. Re-enactor Nigel Amies 
will be on-site both days to tell us more! Free after admission to the museum. 
We will be opening on Thursday 6 December 11.00am-3.00pm to celebrate the 
National Lottery’s ‘Thanks to You’ day.  Bawdsey Radar received £1.4 million from 
the Heritage Lottery Fund to conserve and create a new museum display.  If you 
bring along a National Lottery ticket and up to five friends on this day, entry will be 
free. The gift shop has great Christmas present ideas too, with easy parking and no 
high street crowds! 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 
East Lane Sea Wall Footpath: The Parish Council has reported the broken-up 
nature of the sea wall path to SCC Rights of Way Officer. Other residents who are 
also fed up with its poor state can also report it on the online tool 
https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/roads-and-transport/public-rights-of-way-in-
suffolk/report-a-public-right-of-way-issue/ 
SID: The Parish Council has ordered a Radar Speed Sign but is still waiting for 

Highways to install the posts. The Speedwatch team will be out again this month.  
Scottish Power:  Residents may have seen the Maersk Connector near shore over 

the past weeks carrying out works to connect the offshore and onshore cables. This 
has entailed the area being heavily lit and so visible from shore at night time.   
Disabled Toilet Unit: The Parish Council has a high end disabled toilet, basin and 
graphite grey rails for sale. Model: Healy and Lord- 0100.003.NT.GR. This is a 
brand new unit still in its original box.  Please contact Clerk for further details. 
Honour Run: Have a fun morning of walking, jogging or running to help raise 

money for the Suffolk Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal. The runs will take place 
in Rendlesham Forest, which was established during the First World War when 
Britain had an increasing demand for timber. You can choose from a 5km or 10km 
fun run. Both cost £15 to enter and you can swap distances on the day. All 
participants that finish the fun run will receive a medal and goodie bag. For more 
details and to sign up, go to www.eastsuffolk.gov.uk/honour-run/ 
Coffee and Chat: A representative from Age UK Suffolk will be coming along to 
Coffee and Chat on Thursday 4 October to talk about the services they can offer. 
Scam Mail: Royal Mail are warning residents of scam mail. Typically scam mail 
involves professional fraudsters sending letters designed to trick people out of 
money. Scam mail can include bogus competitions and fake prize draws. If you are 
concerned that someone you know is in receipt of scam mail, contact the Royal 
Mail by writing to Royal Mail FREEPOST SCAM MAIL, enclosing suspect mail; 
calling the Scam Mail helpline 0800 0113466 or emailing scam.mail@royalmail.com 
Affordable Homes: A development of 16 houses is about to start in Mallard Way, 
Hollesley. Five of these houses will be ‘affordable’ but they are not the traditional 
‘affordable’ style properties that are usually sold off to a housing association and 
then rented out at affordable rents; these are actually for sale at 75% of their 
market value. The properties will first be offered to people with a close connection 
to Hollesley but will then be offered to anyone with a close connection to the other 
Wilford Peninsula parishes. If you would like to register your interest, please come 
to Hollesley Village Hall on Thursday 25 October between 4.00pm-8.00pm to do so.  

 

Annual Jumble Sale ~ Sat 6 October ~ 2.00pm ~ Sutton Memorial Hall 
Clothing, Bric-a-Brac, Books, Toys, Puzzles and Refreshments 

In aid of raising funds for new item of play equipment 
 

FIREWORK NIGHT 

We can have Bonfire night and fireworks in the usual place courtesy of Chris Mann. 
Please bring a plate of food to share. There will be a door to door collection 
towards the end of October. 

https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/roads-and-transport/public-rights-of-way-in-suffolk/report-a-public-right-of-way-issue/
https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/roads-and-transport/public-rights-of-way-in-suffolk/report-a-public-right-of-way-issue/
http://www.eastsuffolk.gov.uk/honour-run/
mailto:scam.mail@royalmail.com
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OPEN HOUSE & CREAM TEA ~ 2 EAST LANE, BAWDSEY 
IN MEMORY OF THE LATE LADY MARGARET KEEBLE 

We raised £272.90 for Alzheimers. Many thanks to Des for the honey and beeswax 
which boosted the proceeds from the cream tea.  It was a really lovely afternoon, so 
thanks to everyone who came and helped make the day. 

Sally Keeble 

 
THE PENINSULA PRACTICE  

Alderton 01394 411641 & Orford 01394 450315 www.thepeninsulapractice.co.uk 

DAY ALDERTON ORFORD HOLLESLEY 

Monday 8.00am to 2.30pm 8.00am to 6.30pm 1.30pm to 5.30pm 

Tuesday 8.00am to 6.30pm CLOSED  

Wednesday 8.00am to 6.30pm 8.00am to 1.00pm  

Thursday 8.00am to 6.30pm 8.00am to 1.00pm  

Friday 8.00am to 6.30pm 8.00am to 1.00pm  

Please note when a surgery is closed during the day, your call will be automatically 
transferred to the other site without the need to re-dial. 
Health and Wellbeing Open Day We are delighted to announce we will be holding 
our third event day at Hollesley Village Hall on 10 October 2018, 2.00pm-5.00pm.  
There will be interactive stands from services available to all patients, including 
Healthwatch, One life Suffolk, Cruse Bereavement, Citizens Advice, St Elizabeth’s 
Hospice, Mental Health Advice, and Parkinson’s Advice; a walk in flu clinic (please 
note that no child nasal vaccines or pneumococcal vaccines will be available) and 
refreshments.  Note: No prescriptions will be available for collection at the event. 
Surgery Closures:Staff Meeting – Wednesday 3 October, 1.30pm-4.00pm 

 GP Closure PM – Wednesday 10 September, 1.00pm-6.30pm 
 

HOLLESLEY PLAYERS PANTO 2018 – MOTHER GOOSE 

Fun for all the family, from Thursday 29 November until Sunday 2 December 2018.   
Come to Hollesley Village Hall to follow the story of poor Mother Goose and her 
family, Danny, Sally and Glenda their goose. They need money to save their 
cottage from the wicked Baron and his nasty men.  Follow them in their adventures 
in Spain and Egypt.  Will they find their fortunes, or will they be forced to sell their 
goose?  Can they be saved by magic, will they beat the Baron?  Will they all live 
happily ever after?  Join us to find out with lots of songs, dances and fun along the 
way in our pantomime for all the family.  
Tickets are available from Hollesley Village Store or the Box Office on 01394 
411079. The Box Office will also be open at the beginning of rehearsals on a Friday 
night between 6.30–7.00pm and Sunday afternoons 1.30–2.00pm at Hollesley 
Village Hall throughout October and November. 
Tickets cost: Adults £8.00, Pensioners £7.00 and Under 16s £5.00 Ticket prices will 
be reduced by £1.00 if paid for and collected in advance. All tickets on the door will 
be at full price.  We look forward to welcoming you. 

Hollesley Players Committee 

 
 

ARMISTICE 100 
St Andrews Church, Alderton ~ 13 October-30 November ~ 10.00am-4.00pm 

A project to remember the men of Alderton, Bawdsey, Boyton, Capel St Andrew, 
Hollesley, Ramsholt, Shottisham and Sutton who returned from the great war. 
Artwork and poetry by Bawdsey School and information on the local men who 
served in the armed forces between August 1914 and November 1918. 
Saturday 13 October 2.30pm Opening Celebration - Music by Sutton Heath 

Singers/WI Choir.  Refreshments, music, readings & poems.  WWI soldiers tableau 
Sunday 14 October – WWI soldiers tableau 
Saturday 3, Sunday 4, Saturday 10, Sunday 17 – Refreshments 
Sunday 25 November – Songs of Praise at 3.00pm, refreshments 

 
SUFFOLK COASTAL NEW LARGER GARDEN WASTE BINS 

Delivery of the new, larger garden waste bins will start shortly.  The paid-for garden 
waste collections commenced in May.  Subscribers can upgrade to a free larger 
(240 litre) green bin (the current brown bins are 140 litres).  The new bins have 
embedded, hi tech tags which can be read by a special device in the bin lorries, to 
ensure the right bins are emptied.  About 33,500 households (about 57% of homes) 
signed up for the paid-for service.  Of these, 80% opted for the larger green bins, 
so delivering the new bins is a huge logistical exercise.  The Council will return at a 
later date to pick up unwanted old brown bins, although people are welcome to 
keep them.  The main delivery of the new larger green bins will start on 2 October 
and will take about a month to deliver to all those who opted in.  The on-line bin 
collection day finder gives a rough idea when the bins will be delivered in your area 
http://apps.eastsuffolk.gov.uk/pages/bins/scdccollectiondays.aspx 
The bins will also have an address/bar code sticker fixed to them. This sticker is 
temporary and will eventually come off - its purpose is purely to aid delivery. 
In future, crews will identify subscribed bins by using a special device to read the 
embedded ID tag. In the event that a subscriber’s bin is lost or stolen, we are able 
to de-register the bin to take it out of service.  This means there is no incentive to 
take someone else’s bin. It also means the tags prove conclusively that people 
have paid for the service and links their bin to their property.  A team will return 
about a month later to empty and pick up unwanted brown bins (more information 
nearer the time). If you are already a member of the scheme and haven’t opted in 
yet, you still can.  We will continue to provide the free upgrade bins to anyone who 
is eligible.  Anyone wanting to opt in should contact customer services. 
It’s not too late to join the Scheme and still get 12 months worth of collections.  Go 
online at my.eastsuffolk.gov.uk/MyServices, call Customer Services 01394 383789, 
and choose option ‘0’, or visit Customer Services in Felixstowe and Woodbridge 
Libraries. The fee for each bin is £43 for a year.  We will also carry out a phased 
retro-fit of security tags to brown bins, where people joined the scheme but did not 
opt to have a new larger bin. This is likely to happen towards the end of the year. 
If you have not joined the Scheme, or if you have opted for a new green bin, and 
want to keep your old brown bin - you can.  If you have an unwanted brown bin 
instructions will be left on your grey-lidded bin shortly telling you when to put your 
old brown bin out for us to take away. 

http://www.the/
http://apps.eastsuffolk.gov.uk/pages/bins/scdccollectiondays.aspx

